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FAILURE TO IMPLEMENT A 

BUDGET 
(Mr. DAVIS of Kentucky asked and 

was given permission to address the 
House for 1 minute and to revise and 
extend his remarks.) 

Mr. DAVIS of Kentucky. Mr. Speak-
er, all throughout the Fourth District, 
Kentuckians are asking Congress to es-
tablish fiscal responsibility. Some Con-
gressmen are fighting to establish a re-
sponsible budget, but the Democratic 
leaders are only offering more spend-
ing, more taxes, and more debt. 

Washington doesn’t have a revenue 
program or problem. It’s got a spending 
problem. Just in the first 7 months of 
the current fiscal year, Congress has 
already run up an $800 billion deficit 
under the direction of Speaker PELOSI. 
If the House doesn’t pass a budget, it 
will be the first time it has failed to do 
so since 1974. 

Congress is missing a critical oppor-
tunity to provide a responsible blue-
print for the Nation’s fiscal future and 
serve as a check and balance to an ad-
ministration intoxicated by excessive 
spending. Congress must restore the 
ownership of the American Govern-
ment back to its rightful owners, the 
American people. 

That’s why House Republicans are 
creating major initiatives like YouCut 
and America Speaking Out. Both pro-
grams allow the American people to 
change the culture of spending in 
Washington and make the Federal 
budget the same as our families’ budg-
ets: Balanced. 

Stop the spending madness, and give 
our children back a real future. 

f 

CONGRESS MUST PASS THE JOBS 
BILL 

(Mr. MCDERMOTT asked and was 
given permission to address the House 
for 1 minute and to revise and extend 
his remarks.) 

Mr. MCDERMOTT. Mr. Speaker, this 
morning I read an editorial in the Wall 
Street Journal that criticizes the un-
employment program, saying, ‘‘let’s 
lay off everybody, pay them for not 
working, and watch the economy really 
boom.’’ 

To criticize the system that’s keep-
ing millions of Americans afloat during 
this recession is appalling. Cutting 
benefits will drastically reduce their 
ability to buy goods and pay their 
mortgage. Does anybody really think 
that would be good for the economy? 

When those workers’ unemployment 
insurance benefits run out, they have 
no other support. We can’t just tell 
millions of Americans that we don’t 
care what happens to them. Maybe the 
Wall Street Journal thinks that only 
tax breaks for the superrich can help 
the economy, but most of you will re-
member the previous administration 
tried that, and the only thing it 
brought us was the worst economy 
since the Great Depression. 

If we don’t pass this jobs bill tomor-
row, 1.2 million Americans will lose 
their benefits by June. Is that good for 
anybody? I say not. Vote ‘‘yes’’ tomor-
row. 

f 

CONGRESS NEEDS TO PASS A 
BUDGET 

(Mrs. SCHMIDT asked and was given 
permission to address the House for 1 
minute and to revise and extend her re-
marks.) 

Mrs. SCHMIDT. Mr. Speaker, budg-
eting is one of the most fundamental 
duties of governing. Yet here we are, a 
month beyond the deadline for pro-
ducing a Federal budget, and the Dem-
ocrat-controlled House will not pass a 
budget for the next fiscal year. This 
will be the first time since 1974 that 
the House fails to pass a budget, and 
passing a budget is important. 

The budget provides a fiscal blue-
print for moving forward and address-
ing the deficits and debt. It provides 
the bigger picture in which fits all of 
the smaller things that Congress works 
on throughout the year. 

American families and businesses 
budget all the time, making difficult 
choices necessary to remain solvent. 
So must government. Failing to con-
sider a budget does not make the budg-
et problems go away. It simply pro-
vides more proof that the current lead-
ership in Congress has no plan for deal-
ing with all this mounting debt and 
deficit—at least no plans that it wants 
the American people to know about. 

f 

COMPETITION AMONG GOVERN-
MENT CONTRACTORS IS KEY 

(Mr. DRIEHAUS asked and was given 
permission to address the House for 1 
minute and to revise and extend his re-
marks.) 

Mr. DRIEHAUS. Mr. Speaker, if 
we’re serious about reducing spending, 
we should be promoting competition 
among government contractors, not 
stifling it. We know from experience 
that a competitive engine program for 
our military aircraft drives down long- 
term costs and leads to a more reliable 
product for our Armed Forces. That’s 
why competitive procurement has long 
been the policy of the Federal Govern-
ment, and that’s why we need a com-
petitive engine program for the Joint 
Strike Fighter. 

But the primary contractor respon-
sible for the upcoming F–35 Joint 
Strike Fighter engine doesn’t want to 
play by the rules. They want to be de-
clared the winner of the race while all 
of the contestants are still at the start-
ing line. The development of a com-
petitive engine is 75 percent complete 
and is expected to be available to the 
military 5 years ahead of initial projec-
tions. The competitive contractor has 
twice offered a fixed price to complete 
this project, ensuring production won’t 
be burdened with cost overruns. 

I urge all of my colleagues to do 
what’s responsible to taxpayers and re-
sponsible to our men and women in 
uniform: Support the Joint Strike 
Fighter Competitive Engine Program. 

f 

CONGRESS NEEDS TO PASS A 
BUDGET 

(Mr. ROE of Tennessee asked and was 
given permission to address the House 
for 1 minute.) 

Mr. ROE of Tennessee. Mr. Speaker, 
media reports indicate that House 
Democrats will not only not pass a 
budget, but they won’t even try. It’s no 
surprise that they’re unwilling to put 
their blueprint on the House floor, be-
cause it would be the clearest sign yet 
that their reckless spending has put 
our country’s solvency in doubt and en-
dangered our future’s generations. But 
I am only judging them by their own 
words. 

In 2006 then-House Minority Whip 
STENY HOYER said that passing a budg-
et was the most basic function of gov-
ernment, and I agree. That same year, 
then-House Budget Committee Rank-
ing Member JOHN SPRATT said, if you 
can’t pass a budget, you can’t govern. 
And Speaker PELOSI said in 2002 that 
failing to pass a budget hurts children. 

This means, by their own standard, 
the standard in which they judge Re-
publicans, Democrats aren’t able to 
govern. House Republicans have said 
for months that Democrats are unfit to 
govern based on current policies. Now 
their own judgements agree with us. 

Mr. Speaker, it’s time for hope and 
change and a budget. 

f 

CONGRESS NEEDS TO PASS A 
BUDGET 

(Mr. AUSTRIA asked and was given 
permission to address the House for 1 
minute.) 

Mr. AUSTRIA. Mr. Speaker, our Na-
tion is making history for all the 
wrong reasons as our national debt 
reaches $13 trillion. Today, we still 
have no budget, no plan to rein in this 
out-of-control spending. For the first 
time in recent history, the House will 
fail to even propose a budget at a time 
when the American people are demand-
ing fiscal responsibility. 

Our national debt has now hit astro-
nomical proportions, and without a 
budget, this spending will almost cer-
tainly continue to grow. 

A recent Rasmussen poll found that 
only 21 percent think that today’s chil-
dren will be better off than their par-
ents. Only 21 percent. And one of the 
main reasons that our children are 
going to be in a tough spot is that they 
are going to be footing the bill tomor-
row for our irresponsible spending 
today. 

Mr. Speaker, now is the time for Con-
gress to address the issues facing our 
Nation in a fiscally responsible man-
ner. We need to show constraint, set 
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spending guidelines, make tough deci-
sions, and eliminate wasteful spending 
programs. 

f 

b 1415 

BUDGET COMMITTEE DOESN’T 
MEET 

(Mrs. LUMMIS asked and was given 
permission to address the House for 1 
minute and to revise and extend her re-
marks.) 

Mrs. LUMMIS. Mr. Speaker, I am on 
the Budget Committee, but the Budget 
Committee doesn’t meet. Maybe the 
reason the Budget Committee doesn’t 
meet is because they don’t want you to 
see this chart. 

If we look at this chart, and we look 
at the blue lines, the blue lines are pri-
vate-sector employment. It is the pri-
vate economy employment, the job cre-
ators, the revenue creators. Look at 
the Bush years, those are the years 
going up. Bush, Bush, Bush, Bush, 
Bush. Look at the PELOSI years. Those 
are the years going down. PELOSI, 
PELOSI, PELOSI. 

The private-sector jobs dropped 
under NANCY PELOSI. They went up 
under George Bush. Now look at the 
red line. The red line is George Bush. 
The red line for government employ-
ment is flat. 

But look at the PELOSI line. The 
PELOSI line for government employ-
ment goes up, up, up, up. 

So, under PELOSI, private-sector jobs 
go down. Government jobs go up. The 
private sector pays for the public sec-
tor, but there are no private-sector 
jobs. Maybe that’s why the Budget 
Committee won’t meet, Mr. Speaker. 

f 

NO BUDGET RESOLUTION IN 
PLACE 

(Mr. JORDAN of Ohio asked and was 
given permission to address the House 
for 1 minute.) 

Mr. JORDAN of Ohio. Mr. Speaker, 40 
days. April 15 by law is when we are 
supposed to have a budget resolution in 
place. And yet here we are, 40 days 
later, no budget resolution. 

No budget when we have a $1.4 tril-
lion deficit, $12 trillion national debt. I 
mean, look, let’s just be honest; the 
Democrats are going to take a pass. 
They are just going to take a pass on 
setting priorities and establishing a 
budget, and they are just going to keep 
spending. American families, American 
small business owners, they don’t get 
to take a pass. 

I am reminded of the old TV ad—I 
think it was the Wendy’s restaurant 
who had this ad. The lady walks up and 
she says as she is handed the bun, 
‘‘Where’s the beef?’’ 

I think the same thing is being asked 
by the American people. They are 
going to be handed the bill. They are 
asking the question, where’s the budg-

et? Where’s the priorities, where’s the 
guidelines, where’s the work we are 
supposed to do. Where is it being done? 
Why isn’t it being done? 

Let’s get focused, and let’s do a budg-
et that actually sets priorities, sets the 
spending guideline and actually bal-
ances. Imagine doing something like 
that. 

f 

TIME FOR DEMOCRATS TO GET 
RID OF THEIR LEGISLATIVE 
POLICY OF ‘‘DON’T ASK, DON’T 
TELL’’ 

(Mr. DANIEL E. LUNGREN of Cali-
fornia asked and was given permission 
to address the House for 1 minute and 
to revise and extend his remarks.) 

Mr. DANIEL E. LUNGREN of Cali-
fornia. Mr. Speaker, oh when, oh when 
will the majority party get rid of its 
legislative policy of ‘‘don’t ask, don’t 
tell’’? We saw it when we were dealing 
with the health care bill, where they 
refused to ask the American people 
what they wanted and then refused to 
tell them what was in the bill. Remem-
ber? Pass the bill and you will find out 
what’s in it. 

Now we have a new rendition of 
‘‘don’t ask, don’t tell.’’ Don’t ask us 
what our budget is, we don’t know 
what it is, and we won’t tell you what’s 
in it. Wait until after the year is over 
and we add up all the debt and we add 
up all the deficits and we add up all the 
taxes and we add up all the spending. 

Mr. Speaker, it’s time for the Demo-
crats to get rid of their legislative pol-
icy of ‘‘don’t ask, don’t tell.’’ Let’s be 
truthful with the American people and 
tell them what we are doing to them. 

f 

HEALTH CARE LAW IS HURTING 
SMALL BUSINESSES 

(Mr. FLEMING asked and was given 
permission to address the House for 1 
minute.) 

Mr. FLEMING. Mr. Speaker, like 
millions of small business owners 
across the country, Zach Hoffman had 
been duped into believing his office fur-
niture store would qualify for the small 
business tax credit under ObamaCare. 

Imagine his surprise when after ana-
lyzing the numbers, he discovered he 
would receive zero assistance with the 
nearly $80,000 in health care premiums 
he pays for his 24 employees. By Hoff-
man’s calculation, he would need to 
cut his staff to 10 employees and dras-
tically lower wages to be eligible for 
the tax credit that the Obama adminis-
tration previously touted as a lifeline 
for businesses with less than 25 em-
ployees. After seeing his premiums rise 
15 percent this year, Hoffman rightly 
feels his government has ripped him off 
and eloquently described the situation 
as a bait and switch. 

Mr. Speaker, how many promises will 
ObamaCare have to break with the 
American people before we repeal this 

disastrous legislation? Remember when 
it passed, 52 percent of Americans were 
against it. Today 63 percent want it re-
pealed. 

f 

WHERE’S THE BUDGET? 

(Mr. GOODLATTE asked and was 
given permission to address the House 
for 1 minute and to revise and extend 
his remarks.) 

Mr. GOODLATTE. Mr. Speaker, we 
have been asking all afternoon, where’s 
the budget? We have even sent out 
bloodhounds trying to find this budget. 

Mr. Speaker, in 2006, Congressman 
STENY HOYER, who is now the House 
Majority Leader, was quoted as saying 
enacting a budget was ‘‘the most basic 
responsibility of governing.’’ And Con-
gressman JOHN SPRATT, who is now the 
chairman of the House Budget Com-
mittee said, ‘‘If you can’t budget, you 
can’t govern.’’ 

Now, we are a month past the dead-
line and Speaker PELOSI and the Demo-
cratic leadership are showing no signs 
of complying with the law and coming 
forward with a budget for fiscal year 
2011. Without a budget, there is no pro-
cedural enforcement mechanism to 
constrain spending. With the adminis-
tration increasing nondefense discre-
tionary spending by 84 percent since 
taking office, I fear that without a 
budget our national debt will continue 
to spiral out of control. 

Mr. Speaker, this will be first time 
since the Budget Act was enacted that 
the House will not have passed a budg-
et. We want to know, Mr. Speaker, 
where is the budget? 

f 

CONGRESS NEEDS TO CONTROL 
FEDERAL SPENDING 

(Mr. STEARNS asked and was given 
permission to address the House for 1 
minute and to revise and extend his re-
marks.) 

Mr. STEARNS. Mr. Speaker, let me 
just reiterate what my good friend 
from Virginia said. The Budget chair-
man here in the U.S. House of Rep-
resentatives said, ‘‘If you can’t budget, 
you can’t govern.’’ Let’s take him at 
his word. I think everybody on this 
side of the aisle believes that that is 
very true. 

It’s becoming increasingly clear, 
however, that House Democrats cannot 
come up with a budget. American fami-
lies come up with a budget, but contin-
ually Democrats sidestep it and show 
no progress towards trying to even at-
tempt to create a budget. 

This Congress has set upon an agenda 
where it’s the first time since 1974 
where there will be no budget passed in 
the House of Representatives. Without 
a budget, there are no controls in place 
to rein in this spending. It’s a sign that 
Congress lacks the leadership to set a 
framework to limit spending or control 
entitlement growth. 
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